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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

June 2016
Dear Parent / Carer,
We are now entering the final four weeks of the session and there are still many upcoming events. We are also in the process of preparing all of our children for their transitions to new schools and classes. Our ‘Diary Dates’ section outlines the many exciting activities planned in addition to the engaging learning experiences planned by our teaching and support staff.

I will issue a final newsletter of the session towards the end of the month which will confirm our staffing and classes for next session.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns about any aspect of school life, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)

Sports Day
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A reminder that our annual Sports Day is planned for Tuesday, 31st May at Balbardie Park of Peace. We will check the park and weather that morning and inform you via Groupcall if we need to postpone this.




Please note times:


9.20am 
P1 and P7 








10.45am 
P2, P3 and P4








1.20pm 
P5 and P6 
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Procession Day

Our float committee is working especially hard to complete the school float for Procession Day. The theme of ‘’Peter Pan’ has certainly captured the children’s attention. It would be fantastic to see as many of our children walking as possible.

Children walking with the school should meet at the Old Academy building on Marjoribanks Street at 11.45am.
The names picked to walk with the school banner are:

Wendy – Sophie Guest


Peter Pan – Aaron Robertson

Smee – Noah Flockhart


Captain Hook – Lewis MacCormick

Tinkerbell – Keira Mallin


Tiger Lily – Isla Ross
Dress Down Day

Our final ‘Dress Down Day’ on Friday 3rd June will be donated to our school fund.

Celebrating Success

It was fantastic to see such a wonderful turn out of parents, carers, grandparents and friends of the school at our recent Celebrating Success assemblies. I’m sure everyone in attendance was thoroughly entertained by our fantastic pupils.
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Breakfast Club 
Our successful Breakfast Club continues to grow and is free to all children. Breakfast Club runs from 8.10am-8.40am. Please note that from Monday 30th May, children should now enter Breakfast Club through the dining hall doors at the side of the building.

Simply Play After School & Holiday Club
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Simply Play offer flexible, pay-as-you-go childcare from school pick-up until 6pm Mon-Fri. Our school holiday clubs run from Simpsons Primary School in Wester Inch and offer half day or full day places. We are now able to take registrations for new 2016 P1 children, who can attend the summer holiday club prior to starting school in August. The club is a relaxed environment where children are encouraged to play with friends, try new things and create their own play. For further information you can pop into the club after school (the new dining room); call 07717838637; email balbardie@simplyplay.org ; or visit www.simplyplay.org .

Parent Council

Our final Parent Council meeting of the session takes place on Thursday 9th June at 6.15pm. All parents/carers are warmly invited to attend.

Internet Safety / Social Media

As we continue to educate our children about safe use of the internet and social media, I have noted below an excellent website that informs parents about social media and its many different formats. I believe that it is really important to work with your child on how they are using their devices as we continue to address issues in school around how they are being used outwith school. I would really appreciate your support in looking through the website and using this as a basis to discuss social media with your child.

http://www.net-aware.org.uk/?utm_content=buffer1a0b7&utm_medium=social&utm_source=twitter.com&utm_campaign=buffer#
Online payments now available! 

NO MORE SEARCHING FOR THE EXACT AMOUNT FOR LUNCH MONEY!

iPayimpact is live at school now!

We have introduced a more convenient way to order and pay for school meals, milk and residential excursions using a secure internet service called iPayimpact.  

You can order your child’s meal for the day/week or for up to 6 weeks online and pay your meal and milk accounts and residential experiences directly instead of sending cash to school in your children’s pockets.  

You can put lump sums on your child’s meal account and as meals are taken it will be reduced by the cost of a meal each time so you don’t have to log on each day to make payment.

Making secure payments online using your credit or debit card 
iPayimpact offers you the freedom to make payments whenever and wherever you like, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week - safe in the knowledge that the technology used is of the highest internet security available.

 If you have children at different schools within West Lothian, you will be able to connect all the children to your unique account and be able to make payments for all purchases in one single transaction.

I hope you will support us in working toward our goal to become a cashless school. 

Introducing this system will provide you with the convenience of being able to order meals and pay at home whilst removing potential risks to children from carrying cash. 

The main contact parent/caregiver has been sent a unique iPayimpact Account activation details via a letter given to their child.  If you require a copy please contact the school office.  

PAYMENTS DUE

Payments are now due for:
Lowport

£35 final payment






P7 Residential
£50 third payment
These payments should be paid online using the system noted above if possible.

Headlice in School

Headlice is a common problem in schools.  As per West Lothian Council guidelines, we follow advice provided by the Scottish Government.  For further information on how to treat and prevent headlice please refer to the link below.  If, however, you do not have access to a computer, please speak to the school office and they can provide you with a copy.

Treatment for headlice may also be included in the NHS minor ailments service.  Speak to your local pharmacy for more information.

http://www.gov.scot/Publications/2002/09/15500/11379

Diary Dates

May

30th 
6.00pm 
Information Evening for new P1 parents


7.00pm
 Residential Information for P6 parents

31st 


Sports Day (weather permitting) Balbardie Park - times noted above

June

2nd 


P5A Djembi Drumming World Record Attempt (Livingston Stadium)

3rd 
9.20am
P6A Assembly (parents welcome)




Dress Down Day (for school fund)
Sat 4th 

John Newland’s Day Procession

6th 


HOLIDAY

7th 


P7 visit to Bathgate Academy

8th 


P7 visit to Bathgate Academy




Move On Day for P1-P6 pupils




New P1 children visit morning

9th 


P7 visit to Bathgate Academy




New P1 children visit morning

9th 
6.15pm 
Parent Council


7.00pm 
ARB Parents’ Network

10th 


P7 visit to Bathgate Academy
14th 


Sports Day back up day

15th 


P1 visit to Botanic Gardens




ARB classes ‘Out and About’ to Bathgate Cinema

17th 


P1-P4 Review Jotters home

20th 


P7 visit to Risk Factory

21st 


Pupil Reports Issued




House Captain Interviews for P6 pupils

23rd 


Election (same arrangements as for previous election in May)
24th 


Golden Club – Summer Event

28th 
2.00pm 
P7 Oscars Ceremony


6.30pm 
P7 Leavers’ Party (British Legion)

29th 
9.30am 
Church Service


3.25pm 
School closes for Summer Break

